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Serving God 
together with Connie in Rwanda
This is the first time that Connie was able to travel with me since

she broke her shoulder in July 2020

In Gisenyi, last week, Connie taught the Pastors’ wives on the
importance of the inner life and how they can be a support and
encouragement to their husbands. It was so encouraging to see the
response of the women to Connie’s ministry. They said, “our
husbands need to hear this!” Connie made some awesome friends
this week.

At the end of the first week of training, we had a special opportunity
to present students with a certificate of completion of Biblical
Counseling courses 1 & 2. We also presented them with a book that
Connie and I wrote on Biblical Counseling. This helped them learn
both the theory and practice of helping people work through their
difficulties with the Word of God and the Spirit of God.

This week as Connie left for the States, I traveled to Bihembe where
I am in the middle of training a group of Anglican Pastors and they
are a blessing. They are so hungry to understand more of God’s
Word and Romans is proving to be the message they needed.
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Word and Romans is proving to be the message they needed.
Tomorrow I finish the first part by teaching Romans 8: the great
revelation of God’s love!

We spent a lot of time in small groups as I wanted them to
experience the joy of learning Romans on their own. I also met my
long lost brother, Pastor Steven!.

2022 is going to be busy &
fruitful!

Right now, 2022 is shaping up to be our busiest, most fruitful year
since Connie and I started with GTN. We are praying about and
planning trips to Nepal, Rwanda, Ethiopia, South Sudan and that’s
just in the first 5 months of 2022! I’m also praying that Sri Lanka will
reopen and we can resume training there.

You are an important part 
of our ministry!

I believe this is going to be a powerful year of ministry overseas, and
we value your investment. We’re approaching the end of the year

and that is a time when many consider a special gift. We know you
have many opportunities, but Connie and I invite you to consider
giving a special gift to our ministry. Our regular support covers

about 80% of our ministry and God uses your year end giving to set
us free for wherever he leads us.
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